Dear Friends,

As we come up to Easter, I thought that I would update you on my resettlement and some news from Paraguay. I am slowly adapting to life in UK and the heating bills! I have not been enjoying the cold weather and will never complain about the heat of Paraguay again. Even as I write it is snowing lightly here.

UK

After the first few hectic months I have had a slightly more relaxed time, but there is still a lot to do in my house when the weather warms up. (I cannot believe that it ever will.)

I have really enjoyed all my visits to my link churches, renewing old friendships and having an opportunity to thank you all for your support over the years. I hope to see many of you again before too long.

I also attended a CMS conference. That was so encouraging. Previously I had no real idea of just how much CMS is involved in. There is such wonderful work going on all over the World. It was good to meet other missionaries on leave from Asia, Africa, and Europe, as well as South America. It was very interesting to chat with them, to see their presentations and to see the wide variety of projects that are happening. Many peoples’ lives are being changed for the better as they come to know Jesus through the work of the missionaries.

Last month I went on a course at Penhurst in Sussex, for missionaries who are returning from the mission field. I was very blessed by my time there.[image: image1.png]


 I had been worried that I am not adapting too well to life back here. It was reassuring to be with other missionaries who feel the same. I was surprised when the course leader said that it can take one year for every three years on the mission field, for a person to feel completely settled back in their own country. It has not been easy but I sincerely hope that it will not take me five years to feel truly settled again. Ha! Ha!

I am slowly adjusting back to life in my home church. It is not easy. People know me but I am still trying to learn peoples’ names here. Sometimes I feel overwhelmed and I miss the Paraguayan intimacy of a small congregation. There are a lot of new faces in our growing congregation here. I particularly enjoyed a week of 24/7 prayer activities in my church.

I am a Prayer Pastor for Street Pastors and I really love being part of that, going to pray once a month in a local church and being there for the Street Pastors when they come in from the cold for a coffee break. That has enabled me to keep up my baking skills. The Street Pastors are having an amazing impact on our local community as the Lord’s love is felt on our streets.

I was also able to use my cooking skills to help my friend Judith with her Lent lunch. She raised money for the Toilet Twinning organization. There will now be a new loo installed in Cambodia, twinned to our downstairs loo in Christ Church and there is half a loo sitting in the kitty ready for the next fund-raiser. I wonder where the next loo will go. Our church is awaiting the installation of more loos upstairs as part of our refurbishment, so we can twin a few more loos yet.

I have also joined a small house group of ladies for Bible study and prayer. Apart from that I have been waiting to see where the Lord is leading me. 

I have a surprising ministry on the local bus (I do not have a car). Getting on a bus carrying a rotary washing line can attract quite a bit of attention! People here are friendly and chatty so when they asked why I was carrying large items on the bus I had an opening to say that I have returned from Paraguay. That conversation opened opportunities to share my faith. In return several people have opened up and shared their problems with me. They are getting to know me. There are so many people who struggle in today’s economic climate. One lady has leukaemia so she asked me to pray for her.  I feel so humbled.

Paraguay

St. Andrew’s School. Back in Paraguay life in St. Andrew’s school has been a whirl of excitement and hard work for the staff. The staff returned to work in early February, to prepare classes for the school year. This year is the fiftieth anniversary of the school’s existence so there was lots to plan and prepare for.

Last Monday the school birthday saw the launch of a year of celebrations. The children and staff formed up on the playground to make the school badge. [image: image2.jpg]


There was then a day and an evening full of activities, including the release of many balloons, each with a Bible verse attached to them.

The evening plans were changed as a storm prevented a celebration on the playground. They decided to move into the school hall, confident that not many people would come due to the storm. In fact hundreds of ex-students and parents came and the festivities spilled into the gymnasium and the corridors. 

On Friday there was the Annual School Easter service in the Cathedral. That incorporated some special activities for the fiftieth anniversary.

The Churches. Bishop Peter and his wife Sally have been on extended leave in UK and the pastors were all on holiday in January so the New year is just getting under way in Paraguay. There have been some active Lent groups and the churches are now in the run up to Easter. Mags and Gwen  (school directors) are running the Easter services in the English church this year. Mags was busy baking Hot cross buns yesterday for the congregation. You cannot buy them in Paraguay.

The refuge for young girls is closed at the moment for refurbishment. The girls have moved back to their original refuge in Caacupe. The future of the refuge building is uncertain at the moment as some renovation is needed.

The Esperanza home is also closed at the moment, but a temporary house mother has been found who will fill in until a permanent house mother is appointed. It is hoped that the home will open up again very soon.

Prayer points.

1. In May there will be elections for a new President of Paraguay. Please pray for a wise man of the Lord’s choosing to be elected.
2. Pray for Bishop Peter as he and Sally return to take up the helm again in Paraguay. Pray for wisdom as they lead the churches.
3. Pray for the school staff and pupils as they fit in all the celebrations amidst the work. Exams will soon be taking place again. 
4. Beryl Baker has now returned to the Chaco and we received news that after another drought there had been a storm which brought much-needed rain. Beryl’s housekeeper in Asuncion has just died so please pray for Ana’s family and also for Beryl to find somebody to care for her house and cats in Asuncion. Beryl has had a tough year so far as her brother died earlier this year. Please pray for her.
5. Last weekend Raquel Greco, a St. Andrew’s first grade teacher married Charlie Mendez after a long distance engagement. Please pray for their happiness and their life together.

Please keep me in your prayers.

Finally, I ask the Lord to bless each and every one of you.

Linn Tedman

